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NORTH CAROLINA GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
 

LEGISLATIVE ACTUARIAL NOTE 
 
 
BILL NUMBER:   Senate Bill 1334 
 
SHORT TITLE:   Campus LEO Salary Cont. 
 
SPONSOR(S):  Senator Cooper 
 
SYSTEM AFFECTED:  Salary Continuation Benefits for law enforcement officers. 
 
BILL SUMMARY:  Under the present law, the law enforcement officers specified in G.S. 
143-166.13(a) are eligible to receive up to two years of salary continuation in the event of an 
on-the-job injury.  This bill extends the Salary Continuation Benefits for law enforcement 
officers employed with the University System 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE:  July 1, 1998 
 
ESTIMATED IMPACT:  Both actuaries agree that, based on the experience for the last 
three years of law enforcement officers with the University System, claims should not exceed 
$50,000 per year.   The estimates are based on a total group of 357 law enforcement officers 
with total annual salaries of $11,825,000. 
 
SOURCES OF DATA:   Data from the University System for 1995 through 1997 on the 
number of on-the-job injuries, number of days missed and the salary of the officers injuried. 
 
FISCAL RESEARCH DIVISION:  The above information is provided in accordance with 
North Carolina General Statute 120-114 and applicable Rules of the North Carolina Senate 
and House of Representatives.   
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